

The Somersham and District
Smallholding and Allotment Association Limited
Registered under the Co-operative & Community Benefit Societies 2014
www.somersham-allotments.co.uk

Meeting title:
General Allotment
Business

Location:
Centurion Club

Date:
08 February 2022

Time:
1930 - 2030

Present:	Vicky Moseley Andy Bell Clive Phillips Debbie Coope Veronica Windmill Bob Peggs Philip Woods	Secretary/Treasurer Chairman	VM AB CP DC VW RP PW
Apologies:	Sabine Prideaux		SP

1.	Apologies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SP 	VM	
2.	Minutes from Previous Meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Minutes approved by the Committee 	All	
3.	Matters Arising <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • RP to speak to Dan Fabb about containers and KS toilet. • Accountant has been instructed – hopefully accounts will be available soon 	RP VM	
4.	Allocation of Plots <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AB to call Claire Fidler and show her available KS plots • Vilma has requested a plot with trees – KS25b to be offered to her • Waiting list is now 10 people long • Waiting for rent from 1 person Dirty Plots <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • DC and SP have cleared 7x1 tonne bags of rubbish from Mary Brighton’s old plots • KS8c intentions? no progress has been made • CF59 & 60 intentions • Paul Wilson reminded re: trade waste • Carpet on Jake Dillon’s plots needs removing 	AB VM VM	
5.	Maintenance <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • VM mentioned potential DEFRA grant for creation of woodland area, idea will need to go to AGM for decision • AB to contact Jim Waters for hedge trimming before nesting begins • Woody mentioned potholes are getting bad on CF side and offered to approach AU for help filling them. 		

The Somersham and District
Smallholding and Allotment Association Limited
Registered under the Co-operative & Community Benefit Societies 2014
www.somersham-allotments.co.uk

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Work party to be arranged for broken fence plots, approx. 20 to be replaced on KS footpath • Steve Howse requested the CF container but it was decided to retain it for association use and storage. Roller on plots to be moved to KS gate area. • CF toilet has been moved to new location 		
6.	<p>Site Security</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • VM to investigate adverse possession to take ownership of KS trackway. It has been gated for over 25 years, probably much longer • AB reported his shed was open one day, nothing appears to have been taken. 		
7.	<p>A.O.B.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Colin and Leesa Bolton have requested to be informed of any work parties 		

Meeting Closed at: 8.45pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 8th March 7.30pm at Centurion Club